
Minutes of a meeting of the Miami Valley Dance Council 
held on September 10, 1985, at 7:00 p.m. at the Michael 
Solomon Pavilion, Dayton, Ohio. 

The following business was transacted at the above 
designated meeting. 

President Howard Bailey called the to order 
and l in the absence of Barbara Taylor, the secretary, 
called the roll of officers and trustees by memory. 
Those present were Howard Bailey, President; Joe Neer, 
Vioe President; and Walt Wilson, Chet 
Severyn, Irene Romero, Al Peters, and Henry Fowler. 
Ken Roberts, Treasurer, was absent due to a death in 
the family; and Secretary, Barb Taylor, was absent. 

Mr. Bailey read the Treasurer's report. As of July 9, 
there was a balance of $81,378.04 with receipts 

of $1,763.28 and disbursements of $1,599.71 for a net 
inc:ome of $163.57. As of September 10, 1985, there 
wasab'alance on hand of $81,541. 61. Treasurer's 
,report'wasapproved as read. 

Wa,lt'vHlson was called on to give the Trustee's 
There was no report . 

. ' " 

.Vice,Pcesident, Joe Neer, reported that the previous 
:the first meeting of the lesson class and 

He expects more next week and even 
more week. He has also sent a lot of 
people to other clubs and classes because of 
conflicts of scheduling and nearness ,to other classes. 

" 
Joe thanked the clubs for their support of the demos; 
we averaged seven squares per demo. His personal 
thanks to Al and Libby Jones for publicity; we had a 
lot of TV and newspaper coverage this year; a byline 
was done; pointer was made for Bruce Asbury: there was 
an article in the Entertainment section of the 
newspaper. The publicity people were given a big 
hand. 

Joe also thanked Chuck Meyers, John Chevalier, Jack 
Pladdys and Ken Roberts. He also thanked his wife who 
has taken over 200 phone calls on the classes. 

Joe asked that the secretary send a thank you letter 
to the Journal Herald, attention Terry Moese. He 
would like to do 2 or 3 more articles for council free 
of charge. It is a super way to promote square 
dancing, clogging, contra, etc. Joe thanked everyone 
for their support. 



John Chevalier reminded everyone of the benefit dance 
in December. He has six callers lined up. There also 
will be a Callers Coach on October 12 and 13 from 2 to 
5:00 p.m. at the Pavilion; there are flyers available 
here tonight. There will be callers from Kentucky, 
Indiana and Ohio. 

Betty French was asked foe her report and she asked 
that all schedules for the"first half of 1986 be to, 
her no later than Thursday, Se6tember'12, 19~5. 

i 
There was no Michael So16mon Sup~ort~epoit since Mady 
D'Aloiso was on vacation. 

Irene Romero had nothing to report from the Division 
of Parks and Recreation. 

Mona Cannell reported for the Mini-Legacy that on 
Saturday, October 51 b~ginning at 9:00 a.m. at the 
Riverside united Methodist Church 'in Upper Arlington, 
there will be a meeting. Anyone interested in square 
dancing is welcome to come. You need reservations 
only if you plan to eat. September 26 is the deadline 
for reservations. Let Mona know as soon as possible. 

Convention Chairman Bob Peyton had nothing new to 
report. Cleveland is working hard for a good 
convention I and they are asking everyone to register 
prior to January 31. Those who register prior to 
January 31 will be entered in a drawing. There will 
be a prize of free lodging for that weekend at the 
hotel you re'gister at. ,'The,sewingr90m\Jil~ be giving 
away a door prize. ,We· are looking ,forward t'Q the 
Cleveland Convention. Tj=ll membersoi prizes. 

Our State Corp. repcese~tative is now also our State 
Corp. President, George Bavec. George reported t~at 
we have a picture of th~ state approved convention 
dress for conventions. Take a flyer describing dress. 
There is only the one picture so just look at it. The 
local council has been honored by a couple being 
selected on State Youth Day as being youth 
coordinators of the judges at State Fair Day - Paul 
andJo Bonnell. (Applause) 

I 
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State Corp. asks that when you fill out your forms for 
conventions, be honest as to the type of dancing you 
do. Don't say you are a challenge dancer if you 
aren't. Be honest. 

Paul Bonnell reported that the 1991 State Convention has_ 
been awarded to Dayton. We have the convention in 1988 
and in 1991. Cincinnati is bidding for the 1990 National 
Convention next year at Indianapolis. So there is no 
conflict with our State Convention in 1991. 

Jo Bonnell asked everyone to save their buckeyes. If you 
know of a buckeye tree around, gather the buckeyes and 
get them to Jo. She will get them to Cincinnati for 
Cincinnati's bid at Indianapolis next year for the 
National. 

The next item of business was the first nomination of 
officers for 19B6. At the November meeting, there will 
be nominations from the floor and second nominations from 
the Nominating Committee. The Nominating Committee is 
composed of Johri and Virginia Sesslar, Ron and Mary Jane 
KincaidI' and Don and Peggy Groves. The Committee 
presented the following slate of officers for 1986: 

President 
Vice Presient 
Secretary 

Don Groves or Harvey Pierce 
Joe Neer 
Jean Swearingen or 
Gladys Sherman 

John Sess1ar called for volunteers for treasurer. Al and 
Libby Jones were called on and they accepted the 
nomination. This year the Committee decided to offer two 
nominations so the council could have a choice. Mr. 
Bailey asked to have resumes prepared on the candidates 
and that the candidates be invited to attend the November 
meeting. 

Under new business, Mr. Bailey asked that each club 
please nominate an honor couple. Nominations are due the 
first meeting in January. Dorothy Roasa stated that, in 
her opinion, this honor should go to dancers. Mr. Bailey 
stated that the only rules are that they have contributed 
to dancing. He didn't say square dancing, clogging, 
contra, etc., he said dancing. What a couple has 
contributed on a whole to the club, to the council, etc. 
That is the criteria. Length of time is inconsequential. 
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Libby Jones asked that we thank Janet Sadler of the Two 
By Fours for making the pointer for Bruce Asbury. Janet 
also designed a flyer that can be seen later this evening 
for the Hearing and Speech Center Benefit Dance. Our 
thanks to Janet. 

Jo Bonnell read a history of the council which started in 
1955 with 15 clubs. A copy is attached to the minutes 
and a copy will be kept with the Presid~nt's·records. 
(Applause for Jo.) 

John Chevalier said that at thir caller's meeting of this 
past Sunday they discussed the possibility of a phone for 
dancers; someone who would have an actual voice on the 
other end or a listing in the yellow pages that you could 
call and get further information. It was noted that the 
Dayton Chamber of Commerce and Iren~ Romero's office both 
give out about 4 names to call for dance information~ 
John would like to see an individual answer questions by 
phone or a recorded message that refers you to another 
number. John is to check into prices and bring it up 
again, possibly. 

Mr. Bailey announced that there are tickets available for 
the benefit dance on December I, Sunday afternoon. The 
price is $5 per ticket, and there are 230 tickets. Each 
representative should pick up five tickets for their 
club. We would like to have them back in at the meeting 
in November, either the tickets or the money. Let's show 
Dayton that we can support a benefit. 

An item of tild .business is the insurance for the council 
and/or clubs. Howard Bailey did a lot of research. 
Insurance companies are Ivery sel~ctiv~ and hard to deal 
with. Howard passed out a proposal that he had obtained. 
The price varies as to the number of members per club. 
The price is good until the first of the year. 

Don Hunter of the Washington Squares introduced Julie 
Hiatt to speak to the group and answer questions in 
regard to insurance. She stated that she was an 
independent insurance agent and was not there to sell 
insurance. Right now all of the dancers are covered. 
Members of the public are not covered. On a homeowner's 
policy, the $100,000 liability insurance they give even 
if you are not in your own home, insures you when you are 
engaged in a social activity. Where you dance, for 
instance, in a church, should be carrying insurance. If 
the place where you dance has not requested you to 
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present proof of insurance, then their insurance would 
cover any injury. Your insurance in that case might be 
~econdary. The kind of insurance you might want to look 
at would be Officers and Directors insurance, which can 
be.quite expensive, if you can get it. 

The church's insurance company could come back to the 
officers or to a corporation. If unincorporated, you 
would have to be sued individually. Your homeowners 
would cover you. What you are trying to protect is 
members of the general public and not yourselves. As 
homeowners, you are covered because you are engaged in a 
social activity. 

Julie answered a number of questions, but as time was 
running short, she was asked to come back at the next 
meeting in November. Julie volunteered to stay and 
answer further questions after the meeting and will 
research the matter further prior to the November 
meeting. 

Carr6ll Grant, a member of the Washington Squares, spoke 
on information he had obtained on insurance. He sent 
Zurich America an application for Washingtoh Squares as 
.an example to show what they would do. They advised there 
would be a minimum premium of $500 for one club. Carroll 
ask~d for authority to deal with the council as an entity 
and was granted such authority. The rates sound 
reasonable for a group type policy. For $300,000 
liability (bodily injury and property damage), medical 
insurance for visitors and members themselves $500 with a 
maximum of $10,000. The premium for a 100 member group 
is $40. This does not include fice insurance. The 
principal thing is liability and medical. Carroll asked 
for permission to get a quote on going together if 
council would accept being the insured. 

Since time was short, the insurance item is to be carried 
over. Carroll will get additional information for the 
entire council as the insured with member clubs 
participating. This is not individual clubs; the clubs 
would only be eligible for any insurance through the 
council. This is an option you would have as a member of 
the council. Carroll asked how many clubs are 
interested. The clubs are to get back to Howard within 
two weeks if they wish insurance through the council; 
this will enable Carroll to have enough time to get a 
proposal. 
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Requests for membership were read at the August meeting 
from the following new clubs: Cloud 9 Squares and Double 
W Squares. These applications were read again and voted 
on individually. Cloud 9 Squares and Double H Squares 
were accepted as new members of council. Representatives 
from these new clubs should provide information to Betty 
French, Editor. 

A question was raised as to why shoulc1a member of two 
clubs have to pay guest prices when banner raiding a club 
they belong to. The Pre,ident pointed out that the Honor 
Raid Badge is a council award and not a club award. As a 
part of promoting square dancing, its purpose is to 
encourage friendship among dancers and to enhance the 
treasury of the club you are visiting. I don't believe a 
club can exist without banner raids. In order to be as 
fair as possible, you receive one credit per evening for 
a banner raid even though a member of multiple clubs who 
are raiding. This makes it fair to everyone. We also 
felt that if a memb.er is participating in a raid on a 
club of which he is a member, then he should sign in as a 
guest, not as a member. We will leave this up to the 
clubs. The Executive Board rules are subject to override 
by the council if there is a disagreement. We want your 
thoughts and opinions. 

Don Groves read a letter he had written to the President 
regarding this. That letter is attached to the minutes. 

Paul Bonnell stated that if a member of 4 clubs goes on 
25 raidsl he could be eligible for the 100 banne~ raid 
badge; that is not fair. The council wishes it to be 
faic. 

The Yellow Rockers representative stated that they have 
28 single members and it is very difficult to get an 
appropriate number of banner raiders out, especially if 
they can't be counted as a raider for other clubs. 

Due to the time, a motion was made that this discussion 
be carried over to the next copuncil meeting, seconded 
and car-ried. 

Bill Warrick asked about the pros and cons for 
incorporating as it pertains to insurance liability. 
Julie Biatt agreed to research this and to present it at 
the November meeting. 
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.NOTE: Bobbie Myersl father passed away on September 17, 1985 
at Charlotte, North Carolina. 

Announcements by local clubs were made hurriedly; motion 
was made, seconded and approved that the meeting adjourn. 

~~~A-
~W~ , /.I;f 

Wanda Hunter 
Acting Secretary 
MIAMI VALLEY DANCE COUNCIL 

The following club representatives attended this meeting: 

ADVENTURE SQUARES 

BUCKEYE SQUARES 

CARDINAL SQUARES 

CENTER ROUNDS 

CIRCLE EIGHTS 

CLOUD 9 SQUARES 

CRAWFORD SQUARES 

CURLI~Q DANCE CLUB 

DATE'N 8'S 
DAY'l'ON CONTRA 
DAYTON SQ. DANCE 

DAYTON WHIRLAWAYS 

DOUBLE H SQUARES 

EXPRESSERS 
E-2 ROUNDS 

FREEDOM SQUll.RES 

GOLDEN SQUARES 
JUST-A-MERE SQUARES 

KITTYHAWK SQUARES 

LAKE CHOCTAW TWIRLERS 
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Joe & Nancy Abele, 326 Park End Dro, 
Dayton 45415 
Bob Marsh, 4520 Amesborough Rd., 
Dayton 45420 
Henry Fowler, 2421 E. Horne Rd., 
Springfield 45503 
Kenn Meyer, 205 waterford Dr., 
Centerville 45459 
Sid & Iris McElfresh, 3430 Blocker Dr., 
Dayton 45420 
Jim Gibbons, 5039 Woodman & Woodbine, 
Dayton 45440 
William Taylor, 6544 Fletcher Rd., 
S. Charleston 45368 
Betty Hypes, 4331 N. Sulphur Springs Rd., 
W. Alexandria 45381 
Wayne Anderson, 2170 Adventure, Dayton 45420 
Len Cannell, 2201 Hazelhurst, Dayton 45440 
Carl & Verna Flaute, 2724 Winburn Ave., 
Dayton 45420 
Al & Libby Jones, 406 Telford Ave., 
Dayton 45419 
Bill Buvinger, 4057 Ridgetop Dr., 
Bellbrook 45305 
Glen Shoffner, P.O. Box 331, Tipp City 45371 
John & Dorothy Roasa, 117G Maple, 
Dayton 45459 
Farris Beatty, 4984 Preble County Line Rd., 
Brookville 45309 
Marge Floyd, 1619 Emmons Ave., Dayton 45410 
Gordon Stephens, 605 Little Ct., 
Englewood 45322 
Dick Musselman, 2236 Russet Ave., 
Dayton 45420 
John & Virginia Sesslar, 5880 S. Charleston/ 
Clifton Rd., S. Charleston 45368 
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LEWISBURG PROMENADERS 

M.V. CLOGGING 
M.V. FOLK DANCERS 
M.V. ROUND DANCE 

OPEN SQUARES 
ROSE E. MERRY MIXERS 
ROUNDS BY JOBE 
S ' ALLEr'lANDES 

SHOOTING STARS 

SILVER SQUARES 

SPRINGFIELD ROADRUNNERS 

SQUARES A GO-GO 

STAR PR0f'.1EN-O' S 

SUPER B SQUARES 
THIRD SUNDAY SQUARES 
TWIN BASE 
TvW BY FOURS 

WASHINGTON SQUARES 

v~RIGHT PATTERS 

XENIA HOSPITALITY 
YELLm\i ROCKERS 

PRESIDENT 

VICE PRESIDENT 
CALLERS ASSOC. 

EDITOR 

TRUSTEES: 

STATE CORP. 

CONV. CHAIRrvL\N 
- ~lINI-LEGACY 
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Lloyd Shively, 7760 Shields Rd., 
Lewisburg 45338 

... '. 

Bev Peyton, 8126 N. Main St., Dayton 45415 
Louis Hyll, 2151 Meriline Ave., Dayton 45420 
Bill Warrick, 2815 westminster Way, 
Springboro 45066 
Irene Ball, 2262 E. David Rd., Dayton 45440 
Arthur Ball, 2262 E. David Rd., Dayton 45440 
Jim Pyles, 1134 Torrence, Springfield 45503 
Robert Grable, 2722 Elm Dr., 
Springfield 45504 
Don & Jeanne Spencer, 259 Blackwood Ave., 
Dayton 45403 
Lorin Robinson, 450 Eastdale Dr., 
Dayton 45415 
Isabel Bailey, 1441 Ronald Rd., 
Springfield 45503 
Donald Grove, 905 Larriwood Ave., 
Dayton 45429 
Bill Overacher, 400 N. Burnett Rd., 
Springfield 45503 
Dick Gregg, 5097 Artesia Dr., Dayton 45440 
Mona Cannell, 2201 Hazelhurst, Dayton 45440 
Lucille Lehman, 1728 Maumee Dr., Xenia 45385 
Marion Goepferich, 2507 Marigold, 
Dayton 45449 
Don & Wanda Hunter, 356 wi11owhurst, 
Centerville 45459 
Billie Lowe, 5102 W.National Rd., 
Springfield 45504 
wil Millward, 1826 Crase Dr., Xenia 45385 
Millard Mier, 100 Dayton St., 
Yellow Springs 45387 
Howard Bailey, 1441 Ronald Rd., 
Springfield 45503 
Joe Neer, 2281 Bushwick Dr., Dayton 45439 
John Chevalier, 7053 Montague, Huber 
Heights 45424 
Betty French, 5207 Weddington Dr., 
Dayton 45426 
Walt Wilson, 437 Bellaire Ave., Dayton 45420 
Henry Fowler, 2421 E. Home Rd., 
Springfield 45503 
Al Peters, 4945 Thorain Ct., Dayton 45416 
Chet Severyn, 1531 Memorial Dr., 
Springfield 45505 
George Baver, 2165 Knoll Dr., 
Beavercreek 45431 
Paul & Jo Bonnell, 53 Corona Ave., 
Dayton 45419 
Bob Petton, 8126 N. Main St., Dayton 45415 
Mona Cannell, 2201 Hazelhurst, Dayton 45440 




